
Stow Creek Township Meeting June 13th, 2023   

 

Present: Mayor Cruzan, Committeemen; Tom Burton, Dave Shivers, Clerk / Treasurer; Ron Campbell, 

Solicitor; Rebecca Bertram, Asst Clerk; Bruce Porter 

Mayor Cruzan Lead the Flag salute. 

Mr. Burton prayed for guidance and wisdom 

Minutes approved (Burton, Shivers) as sent out.  

The Mayor reported that the Marlboro furniture issue has been resolved.  He also reported a complaint 

about too many residents in one home in the trailer park.  There’s no occupancy limit Ordinance so 

there is nothing the Township can do.  

Mr. Burton reported the metal dumpster needs dumping at the Convenience Center.  

The Treasurer said monies were available for roadside mowing.  A motion was made (Burton, Shivers) to 

hire Mr. Griffin for $175 per hr. (3-0). 

A Right Of Way query was sent from the SADC regarding the preservation of the Van Meter Farm. The 

committee didn’t see a reason for any additional ROW to be granted at this time.  

The Solicitor reported that there were tax appeal hearings. 

The Committee discussed the upcoming retirement of the Tax Assessor. It was discussed engaging 

another municipality with a shared services agreement. It was also discussed about the State 

acknowledging our Spot light ordinance so it is enforceable with the Game Warden.  

The Treasurer submitted the Treasurers report electronically. A motion ( Shivers, Burton) was made to 

pay the bills and adjourn the meeting.  

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Ron Campbell Sr. RMC 

 


